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MESSAGE FROM THE HEAD 

I’m not sure what happened to the 
weather this week, but it seems 
that as soon as the summer term 
started we slipped back to winter 
again. Despite the drop in tempera-
ture the children appear  to hardly 
notice, but as a friendly reminder 
they need a jacket if it’s cold.  

This also seems like a good time to 
bring up uniform. I think it is im-
portant that the children are smart 
and dressed correctly for school.  
At the moment (not including 
break the rules day) we are seeing a 
range of colourful and patterned 
sock choices, different coloured 
trainers and a variety of hair bands 
on display. As we move towards 
September and beyond, as part of 
the uniform, we will be asking chil-
dren to wear plain black, grey or 
white socks only, and asking that 
children wear black sensible shoes 
or all black trainers (e.g. a black or 
barely noticeable logo).  

This week, our Year 4 children vis-
ited the Verulamium park and mu-
seum. They had the chance to try 
on various togas, explore the 

Roman wall and enjoy a picnic in the 
park. We are extremely lucky to 
have such a fantastic resource so 
near by for the children to enjoy, 
and by the sounds of it they had a 
great time. 

On Saturday our Choir are singing at 
the Visual Arts Festival in St Albans. 
You can see them in action at the 
Vintry Gardens, adjacent to St Al-
bans Cathedral between 12pm and 
1pm. It would be great if they could 
get a bit of support. 

And finally this week, ALSA held 
their ‘break the rules’ day today, as 
well as a cake sale. I cannot thank 
them enough for the work they put 
in to support the school. They are 
working towards purchasing a 
climbing frame for the children, so 
all of the donations you give go 
straight back into supporting the 
children directly with fun events or 
physical resources that they can en-
joy. 

Enjoy the long weekend and we will 
see you all back on Tuesday. 

Warmest wishes, 

Mr Smithard 

HOT CHOCOLATE FRIDAY 

Congratulations to the following 
children: 

Y1 Ollie, Y2 Poppy, Y3 Oliver  

Y4 Rishi, Y5, Grace & Phoebe,  

PHILOSOPHY FOR CHILDREN QUES-
TION  

Are there more  doors  in the world or 
wheels... 

UPCOMING EVENTS 

Sat 30th Apr—Choir go to the Visual 
Arts Festival 

Mon 2nd May—Bank Holiday (school 
closed) 

Weds 4th May—Y6 visit to the Abbey 

Thurs 5th May—Polling Day—Nursery 
& Reception closed. 

Mon 9th May—SATs week (Y6) 

Mon 16th May—Y6 Residential Trip 

 



Percy Jackson and the Lightening Thief   
By Rick Riordan  

Recommended by Louie Y6 
 

 

 

 

 

 

“Percy is a normal kid going to school, playing 

basketball and skateboarding, until he acci-

dentally vaporised the maths teacher. Now he 

spends his time battling monsters”  

MESSAGES FROM THE OFFICE 

Clubs 

The new grid for the summer term is on the website. 
We have some new clubs so please look out for the 

grid to get info on how to book in case you have 
missed out 

Gateway 

Please check you are up to date with all your con-
sents, donations etc. on school gateway. 

 

This week’s Gallery  

 

 


